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. : Dear Ms. Sian"

o RE: Snowﬁeld Development Corporatmn (Snowﬁeld) Env1r0nmental Assessment :

Submissionof: -
1.} Transcribed meetmg minutes from. the Aprll 2, 2003 Meeting in Dettah

2.y A statement of Concern Regarding the Introduction of Archaeology = = |

Evidence by Snowfield by an Ind1v1dual Not quallﬁed to Sublmt Expert
o Archaeologlcal Evidence Opinions.
3 Concern about Snowfields intention to Undertake An Archaeologlcal

_ Independence. of the Archaeologtcal Work Imtlated and Contlnumg hy
PERsenTS . .the YKDFN ' P oy

o 'The Yellowlcmves Dene F1rst Nauon (YKDFN) is submlttmg to the Mackenme Valley
Environmental Impact Review Board (MVEIRB} public registry for the Snowfield -
environmental assessment transcnbed meetmg mmutes of the pubhe meetmg held 1n

DettahonApr112 2003, © e SRR R A

o __,q PR

| "."‘E'The YKDFN Land and Env1ronrnent Commutee (L&EC) is: concemed about any o

' potential confusion cansed by Snowfield's archaeological evidence submission. The.

YKDFN cencur with the Government of the Northwest. Territories (GNWT) that

Snowfield's archaeologmal subrmssmn by one of its employees does not constitute exnexl't" :
~“opinion or evidence. The YKDFN submlts that the-Review Board should not consider

- Snowfield's archaeological submission as an expett ot informed opinion: The reason the
YKDFN is concerned about Snowfield's archaeological submission is that the L&EC has
- gone to significant effort and expense (about three-quarters of our annual Land and
Environment budget) to retain appropriate experts in order to provide the Review Board
appropriate evidence. It:-would be very discouraging and unfair to have our efforts:
diminished by giving more weight to Snowfield's archaeological submission than is due.
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The YKDFN is also concerned about Snowfield's assertion that it will undertake an
independent archaeological research program in the summer of 2004, to which the
YKDFEN can participate. Snowfield's offer to the YKDFN and it's proposed research
program are unreasonable when the Review Board considers that the YKDFN started an
archaeological and Traditional Knowledge program in 2003. We have established a

TK/Western science research program, and are committed to furthering the work started
in 2003.

It seems to the YKIDFN that Snowfield is more interested in conirolling the
archaeological research program than participating in our ongoing work in good faith.
The YKDFN now, again, offer Snowfield the opportunity of participating in the
YKDFN's ongoing archaeological and Traditional Knowledge work at Drybones Bay. If
Snowfield does not take up on our offer and continues to want to control the
archaeological work program the YKDFN can only conclude their intentions and

willingness to work cooperatively with the Yellowknives Dene is less than genuine and
artificial.

Sincerely,

I.e(: -

Chief Peter Liske #Dettah Chief Darrell Beaulieu - Ndilo

c.c.  Yellowknives Dene First Nation Legal Counsel, Edmonton, Alta.
Fax: 1-780-424-5852



